
HUNTER’S SQUARE AT CEDAR CREST COMMONS CONDOMINIUMS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Meeting Minutes

September 17, 2019
I. Call to order

Treasurer Tamaria Raleigh called to order the regular meeting of the Hunters Square Board of Directors at 7:03 p.m. on September 17, 2019, at the Offices of Burke Community Management Group, Manassas, Virginia. 
II. Board Members Attending

Board Members: Tamaria Raleigh and Nancy Creel, Suzanne Allen, absent.  
Burke Management Group: Joyce Mullins and Brittany Turner.
Residents & Guests:  Michael Youlen and Marta Kiel and Steve Colbert.
III. Open Forum
Open Forum held.
IV. Community Police Report
Michael Youlen reported on activities in the community from August 20, 2019, through present.
V. Approval of the August 20, 2019, Minutes

The minutes of the August 20, 2019, Board meeting was reviewed previously by email.   Motion to pass the August minutes was made by Tamaria and seconded by Nancy.  Motion was passed.  
VI. Financial Report
Management and the Board reviewed the August 2019 financial report.  The Association operating account balance is $15,368.84, total investments are $119,537.94. Total assets are $183,678.65.    
VII.   Old Business
a)  Maintenance/Repairs Update
· A L & L will be scheduling landscaping work for the front of Building 2 in the upcoming weeks as the weather cools.  
· A L & L was contacted to trim shrubs in front of Building 4.
· Repairs are ongoing at 9220 Caspian for a condensate line back up.
· Bucket truck and siding materials were removed from the rear lot at Caspian Way.
· Outside lampposts were repaired on August 29 after a reported outage. 
· Lights are out at Dumpsters 1 and 2.  Management will follow up.
· Janitorial service has not been cleaning out trash cans at picnic areas nor picking up trash in lawn areas.  Management will follow up with contractor.
· Building 7 – Management noticed residents to remove cat house on rear common area.  Management removed after it was not removed.

VIII.   New Business
a)  New contract submitted from A L & L for lawn and landscape services for two years, January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2021.  Cost yearly will be $30,180, up from $29, 120 from last contract.  Nancy made a motion to accept the new contract from A L & L which was seconded by Tamaria.  The motion was passed and the contract signed for the next two years.
IX.    Executive Session
The Board entered Executive Session at 7:34 p.m. to review the additional results of Managements spring inspections.
X.
     Open Session


The Board entered Open Session at 7:43 p.m.

XI.    Adjournment 
  
Tamaria made the motion to adjourn which was seconded by Nancy.  Motion was 
 
passed at 7:44 p.m.  
Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Creel, Secretary
Minutes approved by:  ______________________
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